INDIAN RIVER FARMS WATER CONTROL DISTRICT

 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Indian River Farms Water Control District
September 09, 2021
The monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held in the office of the District in Vero Beach, Florida, Thursday, September 09, 2021 at 2:00 O’clock P.M.  

Those present were Supervisors William Barker Sr., Mark Tripson and Bobby Lindsey; Michael O’Haire, O’Haire Quinn, Chartered; Marvin Carter, George Simons, Carter Associates, Inc., and David E. Gunter, Secretary.
Supervisor Barker called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. and called for approval of the minutes of August’s regular meeting. On motion duly made and carried, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as submitted. Cash on hand as of August 31, 2021 was given as $1,783,122.92.
On a motion made by Supervisor Lindsey and second by Supervisor Tripson the following vouchers were approved for payment: 
[image: image1.emf]17702FRS 6,848.48 $      17723Supervisor Pay 150.00 $          

17703Office Payroll 5,007.74 $      17724Robert Blackburn 100.00 $          

17704Shop Payroll 8,180.62 $      17725Carter & Associates, Inc. 650.00 $          

17705David Gunter 1,202.96 $      17726Ohaire, Quinn & Chartered 650.00 $          

17706FPL 717.21 $         17727Lowes Business Acct 332.28 $          

17707Waste Management 128.70 $         17728AT&T 478.99 $          

17708IRCSO 30.00 $           17729Richmond Hydraulics 143.45 $          

17709Apple Machine & Supply 72.51 $           17730IRS 4,977.12 $       

17710Don Mullanack 430.00 $         17731Office Payroll 6,505.52 $       

17711Cintas 93.26 $           17732Office Payroll 3,401.73 $       

17712Cole Auto Parts 174.99 $         17733Shop Payroll 8,541.05 $       

17713Carter & Associates, Inc. 7,340.55 $      17734Shop Payroll 1,494.03 $       

17714Finishmaster 2,426.44 $      17735IRS 7,504.86 $       

17715Future Horizons, Inc. 35,290.25 $     17736FL Municipal Trust 9,663.00 $       

17716Grove Welders 8.53 $             17737Staples 58.54 $            

17717Port Consolidated, Inc. 3,392.13 $      17738Florida Blue 3,828.89 $       

17718McMaster-Carr 258.10 $         17739United Healthcare  76.48 $            

17719Treasure Coast News 307.80 $         17740De Lage Landen Financial 434.44 $          

17720St. Lucie Battery & Tire 293.81 $        

17721Unifirst Corporation 721.21 $        

17722Sprint 688.49 $        

73,613.78 $       48,990.38 $      

122,604.16 $    


We have zero (0) Utility Construction Permit Applications for consideration at the regular scheduled September Board Meeting.
Secretary Gunter updated the Board on the FDOT I-95 Oslo Interchange project. FDOT was informed that the District would not convey ROW facilities in Fee simple but would consider Permanent Easements with maintenance requirement language based on proposals and appraisals submitted to District from FDOT. FDOT has submitted these proposal and appraisals to the District and are currently being reviewed by Michael O’Haire district attorney. No action required by the Board at this time.
Superintendent Gunter gave updates for ongoing work in the District with no action required by the Board at this time.
There being no further business to come before the District Board, the meeting was adjourned.

       David E. Gunter, Secretary


                      Will Barker, President

